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RE Official Information Act request CDHB 10168 

 

I refer to your email dated 9 August 2019 to Department of Internal Affairs which they subsequently 

transferred to us on 16 August 2019 requesting the following information under the Official Information 

Act from Canterbury DHB. Specifically: 

 

 All information from the last three years (2016/2017, 2017/2018, and 2018/2019) regarding the 

number of women in New Zealand who have undergone gender affirmation surgery and have 

delivered a baby, as a man, after the gender reaffirmation surgery.  

 

There have been no women in Canterbury who have undergone gender affirmation surgery and have 

delivered a baby, as a man, after this surgery.   

 

I trust that this satisfies your interest in this matter. 

 

Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the 

Canterbury DHB website after your receipt of this response.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
Carolyn Gullery 

Executive Director 

Planning, Funding & Decision Support 
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